
 

 

 

 

   
 

         FAA METRO TEAMS 

Method for Onboarding Additional Players for Summer Season 
 

Purpose: In the spring of the year, there are often additional spaces in some age groups 
available to bring new players on for the summer season. In the spring (typically mid-April), 
players who were with the Metro program throughout the winter will be given priority to sign 
up for the summer season before general registration. At the end of that priority period, if 
there are additional open spaces, they will be made available to players who did not play 
all winter in the method as outlined below.  

 

U7/U8/U9 

These spaces will be filled on a first come-first served basis. There are no tryouts or 
 evaluations for these age groups. The coach will work with individual players and 
assign them to skill-appropriate groups for the Metro weekends.  

 

U10/U11/U13/U15 

These spaces will be filled in a “first come-first evaluated” process. This means any 
additional spaces will be open to a waitlist only to start. The waitlist will be evaluated in 
the order in which they register. Based on the evaluation, if the player fits appropriately into 
one of the spaces available, they will be offered the space. We will move down the list in 
registration order until all the available spaces are appropriately filled.   

As a rule, players that play all winter will be prioritized when assigned to tiered teams. 
Players returning for summer only will generally be assigned to tier 2 and tier 3 teams.  

 


